Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: child adoption figures
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following information regarding the average waiting time (number of days/weeks/months) for adopters.
(1) The total number of children adopted in each of the last 5 years. 
Answer:

	
	Children adopted

	2017-18
	22

	2018-19
	38

	2019-20
	27

	2020-21
	20

	2021-22
	41


(2) The total number of children in foster care in each of the last 5 years. 
	
	Foster care

	2017-18
	679

	2018-19
	666

	2019-20
	638

	2020-21
	557

	2021-22
	554


(3) The total number of children under the age of 10 adopted in each of the last 5 years. 
	
	Children adopted, 
under 10 years

	2017-18
	22

	2018-19
	37

	2019-20
	26

	2020-21
	19

	2021-22
	41


(4) The total number of children under the age of 10 in care in each of the last 5 years. 
	
	Children Looked After, under 10 years

	2017-18
	445

	2018-19
	399

	2019-20
	369

	2020-21
	309

	2021-22
	313


(5) The average length of time from parents’ application to a completed adoption in each of the last 5 years. 
(6) The average length of time from parents’ application to a completed adoption for children under the age of 10 in each of the last 5 years.

In respect of Qs.5 & 6: the average time measured from the application to become an adopter, to the time when a child is adopted with the approved adopters is not something the Adoption and Special Guardianship Leadership Board requires – the child’s data and the adopter data are reported on separately.  

We would have to manually collate this data and to undertake such an exercise would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
